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President’s message

I don’t think that we have all the warm weather over but after our Tuesday (September 10) luncheon in the rain it didn’t look good. Warm weather returned during the week however.

Our first lunch meeting was well attended with 67 members. Bottles of wine were donated by Vic Renney and Rick Boittiaux.

Our first Fall trip to a Hutterite Colony was full and we were unable to get tickets. Next trip was Canmore on October 15. We pre-booked 10 places – it is important for all trips to get your names in to Frank as soon as you can and we can get an Ogden pickup. 
We seem to be holding at 200+ members.
There are 17 members who have not paid for 2018. If they do not pay by the end of December their records will be closed. Check with Frank of you are not sure.

The warm weather is back so the garden needs work. At our lunch meeting on October 8, our speaker was Blain MacIsaac, who handles Pensioner matters at CP. Blain gave an interesting up-date on the status of the Pension fund. Many questions were asked and in most case were answered by Blain. Those he was unable to handle; he took names and will follow up.

Ken Brown 
______________________________________________________________________________
 

Since our last Newsletter: 

In Memory of Departed Members - David Marshall, James B. McKinnon, Agnes "Doreen" Doerr, Henrietta "Etta" Hoare, Gilbert Tavernier.
Welcome to our New Members Stanley Augustyn, Richard Binczak, Bill Firmston, Glen Jarvis, Malvinder S. Khairs, Verlin Kubke, John H. Peterson, Peter Tsatas, Nico van Vliet.
Returning Members – Hans Koke & Kathy White.



~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS!!
RE:  OUR MONTHLY LUNCHES

There is a need to expand the number of members on the ‘FOOD’ part of the Social Committee.  What is being looked at is a “division of labour”.  We all know the old adage” many hands make light work.” And that is what we hope to accomplish. Our present methods are very cost effective ($5.00) per person and we want to keep costs down. Much of what is served is purchased ahead of time when on sale.  We all enjoy these lunches. Going to catered food would be a big expense (e.g. CP could cater lunch for $17 per person –much too expensive) - So you see, this is a “recruiting notice”.

You may be surprised to discover what is involved. People are needed for:

· Planning the meals.

· Shopping for food.

· Making sure supplies are present (e.g. Napkins, some paper plates and cups, coffee, tea, sugar, creamer, cutlery)

· Storing frozen food in advance of lunches.

· Coming in the day before to set up the coffee and whatever utensils are needed for the meal

· Cooking food at home (e.g.:  lasagne, scalloped potatoes) and bringing it early in the morning (after 9AM but with time to keep hot or reheat.)
· Prepping food:  salads, sandwiches etc.

· Serving lunches

· Clean-up—dishes, tables, garbage etc.

· Decorating:

· Christmas, Valentines, St. Patrick’s, Easter and Stampede Theme in June.

Would need to come in on the Monday morning before the meeting (when our Sec./Treasurer is in) and stay after to put it all away.  

MOST OF ALL,  a Team Leader is needed to oversee the whole operation.

Please contact Dinah   breu.dinah@gmail.com or 403-256-1684 if you are able to help.   

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Executive and Committee Chairpersons for 2019:
Ken Brown - President - 403-225-1252

Dinah Breu -Vice President - 403-256-1684

Birinder Madan - 2nd Vice President - 403-547-8422

Frank Mark - Secretary Treasurer - 403-262-1238 & 403-946-4561

Committees - Lead Directors - Sub Directors

Property Committee - Frank Mark - 403-262-1238 & 403-946-4561 + Ken Brown - 403 225-1252

Sick and Visiting Committee - Laurie Rupert - 403-255-6426 + Frank Mark - 403-262-1238 & 403-946-4561

Travel Committee - Ken Brown - 403-225 1252

Newsletter Committee - Bill Benner - 403-271-5343 + Lyle Berge 403-271-3604 + Carolyn McIntosh - 403-270-0581

Pensions Committee - Surinder Rehill - 403-280-2976 + Lyle Berge 403-271-3604

Phone/Email Committee - Dinah Breu -403-256-1684 + Bill Benner - 403-271-5343 + Lyle Berge - 403-271-3604 + Surinder Rehill - 403-280-2976 + 5

Social Committee - Birinder Madan - 403-547-8422

By-Law Committee - Bill Benner - 403-271-5343

Nominating Committee - Bill Benner - 403-271-5343

Financial Committee - Arthur Wieckowski - 403-870-1897 + Frank Mark - 403-262-1238 & 403-946-4561
Membership Committee - Frank Mark - 403-262-1238 403-946-4561 + Dinah Breu - 403 256-1684

                            APRIL 2019 MEETING AND LUNCH
   The regular April meeting and lunch of the Calgary C.P Pensioner’s Association was held in the Ogden club rooms on April 9 2019. The decent spring like weather encouraged a good turnout with 57 members in attendance.

    Lunch was served, consisting of Subway Sandwiches with chips and completed with a desert of apple pie and ice cream. Thanks to our kitchen staff for the preparation and the cleanup for this event. This was our Easter meeting and the Clubroom was decorated with the appropriate decorations.

      As there were no official presentations being made at this occasion, so the mike was left open to allow members to tell jokes or relate to anything that might be of interest to our members. This turned out to be quite successful much to the amusement of the members.  

 Raffles were held at the end of our meeting and the winners were;

50/50 Draw                                                 Wine Draw

Dave Bell……. $25.00                             Yuen Lok

Randy Mich  ….$25.00                           Wes Mummery  

Rick  Boittiaux .$25.00                           Rick Wigmore

                                                                  Gary Kennedy

Thanks to the wine donors  

Vic Renney

Al Brander 

Ric  Boittiaux

By Bill Benner

…………………………………………………………………………………….

MAY MEETING AND LUNCH

 The regular May Meeting and lunch of the Calgary Canadian Pacific Pensioner’s Association was held on May 14 2019 in our Ogden Club Rooms.  Once again, we had a very good attendance with 60 members present.

     President Ken Brown opened the meeting, welcoming the members and reporting on important announcements and future events. Laurie Rupert our sick and visiting committee member reported on recent deceased members. 

    We had a very interesting slide presentation by Doug Phillips from the time he did some engineering consulting with the South African Railways. Members were amazed at the various types of equipment and operating systems. Quite different from CP RAIL operations.

  Lunch was served and included perogies, sausage and a desert of ice cream and cake. Thanks to the Ladies of our kitchen for preparing, serving and cleanup.

   WINE RAFFLE WINNERS                50/50 DRAW

Helen Gale                                    R, Sandhu      $30.00

Rick Wigmore                               Virgil   Nixon  $ 30.00

Jackie Gay                                     Art Tetz          $ 30.00

Special Thanks to the wine donors  …..Al Brander ,Vincente Acosta , Vic Renney  

By Bill Benner
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

SEMI-ANNUAL MEETING  JUNE 11 2019
  The Semi Annual meeting of the Calgary Canadian Pacific Pensioner’s Association was held in our Ogden Club rooms on June 11 2019 ‘The meeting was opened by President Ken Brown at 10;30 A.M. Ken asked for a moment of silence for deceased members.

   It was decided by a motion to omit the reading of the minutes because of an extended agenda for the rest of the day, and we went directly to the report from committees, 

Financial Report    Arthur Wieckowski   reported that our finances are in good order and money was invested in savings and bank investments. We do have certain fixed costs which include insurance, honorariums, office equipment and some minor repairs and supplies   

 Secretary Treasurers Report.   Frank Mark reported on other revenues generated; 

Raffles……….   $642.00

Donations …… $ 25.00 

Pool   ………….$324.00

Sundries  ……  $58.00 

Sick and Visiting - Laurie Rupert reported on recent deceased members and members recovering from recent illnesses.

Travel - Reported by Ken Brown. Ken reported on recent successful trips. Ken mentioned that many upcoming trips conflict with our meetings schedules, so it would be up to individuals to arrange their own trips if desired.

Social Committee - Pat Brown reported that from January to May we had served lunches to 313 members. As this was Pat’s last month with the Social Committee, she thanked all those who helped and took part in the kitchen activities. Thanks Pat !!!!

 Newsletter - Bill Benner reported on the Spring addition of the Newsletter.  120 Copies printed; 75 copies mailed.  Total cost $81.48 Next Newsletter to be completed in October.

Pensions - Good news to all pensioners knowing that the pension fund is doing very well with over 12 billion dollars in funds. Great news!!!

Communications -   Dinah Breu reported that the system is working very well. She thanked all the people that are doing the phoning   for their work and mentioned that it saves us lots of money if we have members E-mails in which to send Newsletters and notices.

Memberships   Frank Mark reported that in May 2019 that we had 204 members. 

Property   Frank Mark reported that the company had donated a projector and screen to the club. A new printer was required and was purchased for our office.

National Council- Surinder Rehill reported on the National Council explaining its duties in the interests of all C.P. Pensioners There are now 22,000 pensioners in our system. Web site cp-pensioners.com 

Audit Committee - Art Tetz reported that all the books were balanced and in good order

    The highlight of the day and an excellent way to end our season was an invitation from C.P.Rail to a Buffet lunch and a tour of a recently renovated dome car and their fabulous  display of old coaches and locomotives . It was indeed a nostalgic moment for all retired pensioners to remember the way things used to be. We are very grateful to C.P.Rail  Thank you from all the members of  the Calgary C.P.Pensioners Association.

by Bill Benner

………………………………………………………………………………….

SEPTEMBER MEETING AND LUNCH

    The regular September Meeting of the Calgary C.P. Pensioner’s Association was held in our Ogden Club rooms on September 10 2019. We had a large attendance of 67 members present.  This was very good considering it was the first meeting of our new season.

       Lunch was served and included meat pies and salad with a dessert of cake and ice cream. Thanks again to the ladies of the kitchen for the preparation, serving and clean up . This would be impossible without your efforts.

     As we had no presenters for our after-lunch activities, it was left up to individual members to speak on various topics which were quite humorous an entertaining.

       Raffles were held and the winners were;

Wine Draws                                           50/50 Raffle 
Dennis Kopustas                        Dennis Kopustas  $35.00

Ken Brown                                  Rashpal  Sandhu   $35.00

Cliff Salve                                    Helen Gale             $35.00

Les Trathen  

 by Bill Benner   
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
OCTOBER MEETING AND LUNCH
    The regular October meeting of the Calgary Canadian Pacific Pensioner’s Association was held in our Ogden Cub Rooms on Tuesday October 8, 2019.  

      Although we were experiencing a taste of winter with snow, wind and icy roads, we still had a decent turnout with 43 people in attendance. 

         We had an excellent and very informative speaker, Blain MacIsaac of North American Pension Services (C.P.Rail) . This was a very interesting presentation for our members and prompted many questions. 

      It was very encouraging to hear that the pension fund is doing quite well with 13 billion dollars in the fund. This fund pays out 50 million dollars every month to all our pensioners. Although the pension fund is handled by CIBC Melon, C.P is still the Planned Administrators of the fund. The C.P Pension Fund is in the top quarter of the best pension funds in north America. 

      Lunch was served with Pizza and salad along with dessert of cake and ice cream. Thanks again to the volunteers of the kitchen who prepared served and cleaned up. Thanks ladies we could not do without you!!!

    RAFFLES 

WINE DRAW       Dale Gale ………  Stan Augustyne … 

 Thanks to the wine donors . Vic Renney  …. Richard Boittiaux 

50/50 WINNERS    Stan Augustyn ….. $30

                               Joe Misurelli     ……# 30

                               Gord Brown     …….. $ 30 

by Bill Benner

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

“TOP 7 OVER 70” GALA 

        It was indeed a pleasure and honour   to be invited to the Top 7 Over 70 Gala by C.P Rail to the Hyatt Regency Hotel in Calgary. The 16 members of the C.P. Pensioner’s in attendance enjoyed the program and the banquet that followed.  This was a celebration of seven remarkable individuals who are making a difference in our community and around the world. These awards served as a reminder that older adults represent a powerful natural resource in our world.
    The theme of these awards was that turning 65 need not mean it is a time to retire, it’s a time to rewire and refire!  The new motto is 80 is the new 65. Our thanks go out to C. P. Rail for their sponsorship of our attendance. All members thoroughly enjoyed the evening and were truly inspired and motivated by this event.

by Bill Benner

CONTACTS:
The CP Pension Services Call Centre is available to answer your pension related questions. Service is available in French and English and the hours of operations are from 8 AM to 1 PM Mountain Standard Time (MST)/Mountain Daylight Standard Time (MDST).

Please review the “How do I” page in the pensioner website for answers to some our most commonly asked questions.

· Toll Free: 1-888-511-7557

· Calgary Area: (403) 319-3035

· Fax number: (403) 319-3669

· email: pension@cpr.ca
CONTACTS continued:

Or by mail at:

Canadian Pacific Pension Services
7550 Ogden Dale Road S.E.
Calgary, AB T2C 4X9

CP Headquarters Main Switchboard number (403) 319-7000 

Blue Cross

Toll free – 1-888-873-9200. The NCCPPA negotiated an exclusive 10% discount for Blue Cross travel insurance for CP pensioners. Call Blue Cross directly at 1-866-544-7720 to receive the discount.

Claim Secure Inc.

Toll free – 1-888-513-4464
*********************************************************************************
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 Newsletter Edited and published by Bill Benner, Lyle Berge
Phone: 403 271 5343 E-Mail: benne35@shaw.ca
Phone: 403 271 3604 E-Mail: llvb@shaw.ca
	**Remember, the dues are now $15.00 per Year

Name_______________________________________________________________

Address_____________________________________________________________City_______________________________Province__________________________

Postal  Code________________________ Phone____________________________

Fax_______________________________E-Mail_____________________________

YOU MAY REMIT YOUR DUES TO: 

FRANK MARK Secretary Treasurer, Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association 

Main Floor Building 10.   7550 Ogdendale Road SE.  Calgary Alberta T2C 4X9. 

Phone Club: 403-262-1238  Monday, Wednesday and Thursday from 9AM – NOON
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